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NIPWG Letter 2/2024        23 February 2024 

 

NIPWG Members 

 

Death of Commander Miguel A. Lobeiras De la Cruz of the Instituto Hidrográfico de la 

Marina (Spanish Hydrographic Office) 

 

Dear colleagues, 

It is with great sadness that I have to relay to you the notice of the death of CDR Miguel A. 

Lobeiras, our colleague and NIPWG member for the last several years from the Spanish 

Hydrographic Office. This morning I received notice from CDR Jose Maria Bustamante 

Calabuig that Commander Miguel A. Lobeiras De la Cruz passed away in the evening on 

February 22. A service was held for the memory of Miguel this afternoon. 

I invite you all to send your prayers and condolences to his family and colleagues. 

 

 

Best regards, 

 

Eivind Mong, 

Chair, NIPWG 

 

 

Cc. CDR Jose Maria Bustamante Calabuig (jbuscal@fn.mde.es) 

  


